Georges Speech for Annual Day

Good afternoon everybody and welcome once again to RVIB Annual Day. 

Thank you Trudi for presenting the auxiliary report.

On behalf of the Royal Victorian Institute for the Blind I move that this auxiliary report be adopted.

Needs to be seconded by a board member

Congratulations to all auxiliary members for your hard work, dedication and commitment in raising 134,530 dollars for RVIB.

Anyone who gives their time without expecting anything in return is remarkable, and this year I am delighted to have the great privilege of presenting the RVIB volunteer service awards.

10 years of volunteer service to RVIB 
Mr. Ken Walduck

Mrs. Doreen Brown

Mrs. Madeline Thornhill

Mrs. Valerie Miller

Ms. Margaret Shilton

Ms. Liz Mercovich

(not sure if these two coming)

Mrs. Patience Cornall- Reilly

Mr. Arthur Cornall-Reilly

20 years of volunteer service to RVIB

Dr. Natalie Kellett

25 years of volunteer service to RVIB

Mr. Keith Glover

And now it is my pleasure to present a new award – the RVIB International Year of the Volunteer Award. 

This award is presented in the memory of Louise Homfrey, who passed away recently at 100 years old.

Louise was a popular radio personality in her early years. She put her distinctive voice to marvellous use when she started volunteering for RVIB in the 1960s.

Louise was a volunteer narrator for RVIB for over 30 years, during which time she recorded hundreds of text books for students and titles for our library. Her most mammoth task involved recording the complete works of Shakespeare!

When she lost her sight and became a client, Louise became part of the first audio committee at the library and tirelessly assisted in fundraising activitites.

This award represents dedication and commitment to RVIB. 

It is my very great pleasure to present it today to another ‘all rounder’  Chris Boyle.  Also a client, Chris spends an enormous amount of his time behind the counter in RVIBs shop, VisEquip. He also proof reads and records student texts and helps with computer training.

And finally, Leo Hartman Award to the young achiever of the year.
For 64 years, Leo Hartman gave his time to RVIB as a volunteer. From the age of 12, he was committed and generous in helping RVIB clients.

Leo, who passed away in 1996 aged 76, was passionate about involving young people in volunteer work. 

And with that in mind, RVIB created the Leo Hartman Young Achiever Award.

It is my pleasure to present this award to Diane Filipovich. Diane devotes an exceptional amount of time to client services and the IRU at St Kilda Road. 

